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VALLEY RED DOLLARS 
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR 
WONDERFUL VOLUNTEERS: 

 
 
Thank you to all members 
who gave their time to 
remove the overgrown 
jasmine at the back of our 
grounds, enabling a new, 
secure, replacement fence to 
be erected. 
 

CLUB SPONSORS 
HVBC is excited to promote 

our newest Sponsor the:  

Tanique Beauty Bar 

 
Located at the Aberfoyle Park 
Village shopping Centre, the 
Tanique Beauty bar offers 
such services as:  
Facials • DermaPen 
Microneedling • Teeth 
Whitening • Massage • 
Microdermabrasion • Waxing 
• Tinting • Manicures • 
Pedicures • Spray Tans • 
Makeup • Lash lifts • Eyebrow 
Laminations 
Phone: 08 8272 7720 & tell 
them you’re from HVBC. 
 

Happy Valley Bowling Club 
Div 5 Sth Premiers! 

Well done to all players who competed and won on 
the day and those who helped throughout the season 
in getting our Div 5 Sth (Red) team to the finals and 
then on to winning a Pennant. What a great turn-out 
of supporters our team had, as they battled against a 
determined team from Christie Beach, at the Brighton 
Bowling Club. 
____________________________________________ 

 

 

PRESENTATION NIGHT: 

All members, family and friends are 
invited to our Annual Presentation Night on Saturday 
13th May at the Vines Golf Club. 6.00pm for a 6.30pm 
start (sharp). Tickets are now available from Liz 
Dempster or over the bar. $25.00 for members and 
$30.00 for non-members. Guest 
speaker is the Onkaparinga City 
Council Mayor, Moira Were. Let’s 
celebrate together. 

PLEASE NOTE THE CHANGE 
TO THE START TIME (DUE 
TO THE OVER 60’S PAIRS) 

HVBC’s AGM 
Tuesday 9th May from 

7pm. 
We value your 

attendance and 
involvement and hope to 

see you there! 
_____________________ 

WINTER INDOOR CARPET 
BOWLS: 
Will recommence for 2023 
on Thursday April 20th at 
9.30am for 10.00 am start.  
$2.00pp to play. Please 
call Jill Bryant on 0448 665 

153 for details. 

Friends welcome. 
 
_____________________ 
This newsletter is kindly  
printed by Erin Thompson, 
MP for Davenport. 
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WINTER SOCIAL BOWLS 

HAS COMMENCED: 
Pairs only – Wednesday’s 
Pairs/triples – Saturday’s 
Cost is $8.00pp for the day. 
If you wish to play pairs on 
the Saturday write your 
names on the sheet and mark 
the 3rd column PAIRS. 
If you wish to play triples on 
the Saturday, write in your 
team of 3 names or leave a 
space for a fill-in. Sheets are 
at the back of the clubrooms. 
________________________ 

 
 

 

 
Join us at HVBC on Friday’s at 
3pm for OG Senior Fitness. 
The focus is on strength, 
endurance & balance. 
$8.00pp (cash) per session. 
Friends, family & public 
welcome.  

 
I read this the other day 
whilst playing bowls at Two 
Wells. 
Since light travels faster than 
sound, some people appear 
bright until you hear them 
speak”. 
 

 

Our recent Information Afternoon was well attended 
with some 50 members present. This has been a great 
initiative from our current HVBC President Mary Baum 
who, along with the Board is very keen to share 
information and exchange ideas. 

____________________________________________ 

SA Health are implementing some 
changes to what is required by Clubs 
such as ours, in the way we handle 
food, effective from 8th December 

2023. It would be ideal (but not compulsory) if any 
member who handles unpackaged food does the free 
on-line food safey training: 
https://dofoodsafely.health.vic.gov.au/index.php/en/ 

Please do not feel intimidated by the free online 
course, there are very short ‘modules to read’ and it is 
not difficult or time consuming. The more members 
that complete this, the better. 

Mary Baum and Liz Dempster will complete the Food 
Safety Supervisor’s course which will be paid for by 
the Club.  

____________________________________________ 

Congratulations to all members 
who have successfully completed 
SA Bowls accredited Umpiring 
and/or Measuring Courses last 
season. Well done to: Susan & 
Robert Nelson, Malcolm Uren, 

Bruce Noll, Liz white & Scott Litchfield. 

CHRISTMAS IN JULY 
CANCELLED. 

We have had to cancel our 
plans to have Christmas in 
July at our Club this year. 
It is proving difficult to 
find a reasonably priced 
caterer who can 
accommodate us and the 
upgrade to our club toilets 
and bathroom areas will 
be occurring sometime in 
July. 

SCREENING OF BLACKBALL 

Sunday 6th August at 2pm for 
a screening of the British 
movie, Blackball. Loosely 
based on a true story, Paul 
Kaye plays Cliff Starkey, a 
bowls player whose 
presence on the sacred 
greens of Torquay doesn't 
see him welcomed with 
open arms: Cliff has punk 
hair, wears scruffy clothes 
and carries his bowls in a 
carrier bag. But he's brilliant 
at his chosen sport and soon 
acquires an American agent 
who propels his protégé into 
the big time. But fame has its 
price - along the way Starkey 
risks losing both his best 

Trev and girlfriend Kerry. 

https://dofoodsafely.health.vic.gov.au/index.php/en/
https://www.comedy.co.uk/people/paul_kaye/
https://www.comedy.co.uk/people/paul_kaye/

